In This Issue

Webmail users click here

- · Tragedy at Virginia Tech
- · Staff & faculty sought to help with Hot Dog Day
- · Hot Dog Day Charities
- · Math Club Birthday Celebration
- · Hot Dog Launching Competition!
- · SPAMALOT tickets on sale now.
- · AU pocket folders
- · Summer employment process
- · Accounting majors: Davie Kaplan open house
- · Thank you from the Admissions Office
- · Hot Dog Day weekend
- · Diversity Leadership Program; Win scholarships
- · Memorial Service for Jean Palmer Snyder
- · Fight the Cold Packages
- · Graduate assistant position in Student Activities

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	THURSDAY
1:00 Mock interviews for educators 4:00 Installation Art Event!	12:00 Day of Silence 12:15 Math Club Birthday Celebration	12:10 Bergren Forum 5:30 Undergraduate Research Forum
4:30 Open conversation with accountancy candidate 8:00 Ninth Annual Scholes	1:00 Mock interviews for educators3:30 Ph.D. thesis defense	7:00 RHC meeting • Summer School Registration
Lecture in Chemistry · Summer School Registration	Fabienne Raszewski Employer-In-Residence Summer School registration	

Tragedy at Virginia Tech

Dear Students,

As you may know, over 30 people including students have been killed by a gunman on the Virginia Tech campus. If you are personally affected by this tragedy, please contact the Counseling Center at 607.871.2300 to talk to a counselor.

If you wish to write a note of support or send a card to the students at Virginia Tech, I will collect them in the Student Affairs office (please use intercampus mail) and send everything to their VP for Student Affairs at the end of the week.

Thank you,

Kathy Woughter, VP Student Affairs

back to top Send Email Reminder

Staff & faculty sought to help with Hot Dog Day

Haven't you always wanted to experience the magic behind Hot Dog Day? We can use help in many areas and these opportunities will allow you to interact with students in a new way and experience Hot Dog Day from a new perspective.

1) SEE THE DOGS BEFORE THE BUNS!

Tricia Debertolis is currently recruiting faculty and staff to work a Hot Dog grilling station. You can grill, sell, or bun (verb - bun: to put the hot dog in the bun) with familiar colleagues or meet new colleagues that you've never seen before! Sign up for an hour shift by e-mailing Tricia at debertpa@alfred.edu.

2) BECOME A ROADIE FOR A BIG CONCERT!

Dan Napolitano is seeking some extra hands for the "tech crew" for the big Saturday night concert. They'll be setting up a huge stage complete with sound system beginning from 7 a.m. until noon (Saturday morning) and then taking it down from 10:30 p.m. until approximately 2 a.m. (into Sunday morning).

Volunteers for either shift will receive an awesome baseball jersey shirt and free admission into the concert. You can pretend you're a roadie and you've been on the road for months (call your family and tell them how much you miss them, too). You'll also be working alongside students and seeing the true backstage experience. Contact Dan at napolitano@alfred.edu if you want in.

Hot Dog Day is a huge community-builder and fundraiser. We can't do it without your help!

Students still interested in joining us should also e-mail either Dan or Tricia.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Hot Dog Day Charities

The co-chairs of Hot Dog Day would like to announce and recognize the following charities that will be benefiting from proceeds made on Hot Dog Day 2007:

AE Crandall Hook and Ladder Alfred Box of Books Library Alfred Montessori School Alfred Station Fire Co. Allegany ARC Allegany County Mental Health Association The SPCA Serving Allegany County

The proceeds that these charities receive are greatly appreciated and will help to improve the quality of life in Alfred.

Thank you all so much for your services, they are notably valued.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Math Club Birthday Celebration

April 18, 2007, Myers Hall, Room 228, 12:15-1:10 p.m..

Celebrate the 300th anniversary of Leonhard Euler's birth. Members of the AU mathematics faculty will honor Euler's life and work. [It's the least they can do since Euler has made their own life and work much easier...] According to William Dunham, author of Euler, Master of Us AII:

"Without question, Leonhard Euler (1707-1783) ranks among history's greatest mathematicians. Across six decades of unmatched productivity, and despite a visual impairment that grew ever worse, he charted the course of mathematics throughout the eighteenth century and beyond. His reputation is captured in Laplace's famous admonition,

'Read Euler, read Euler. He is the master of us all.'"

Pizza, drinks and birthday cake will be served. All are welcome.

Attachment: Math_Club_Flyer_4-18-071.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

Hot Dog Launching Competition!

Register your hot dog launchers for hot dog day! The 2007 rules are attached!

1st place -- \$75 and a trophy 2nd place -- \$35 and a trophy

3rd place -- hot dogs and buns and a trophy

Attachment: HotDogLaunchingCompetition07.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

SPAMALOT tickets on sale now.

AU will be hosting a bus trip to Monty Python's Rochester production of Spamalot on Saturday, April 28. The bus will depart promptly at 11:30 a.m. for a 2 p.m. performance and is expected to return in time for the Alfie Awards at 8 p.m.

Tickets can be purchased at the Powell Campus Center office through Nancy Banker. Please send questions to Nancy at bankern@alfred.edu.

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU pocket folders

Office Services has 950 AU white pocket folders on sale for a one time price of \$.25 each. They are available for pick up at Office Services in Greene Hall on the first floor. Thank you.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Summer employment process

Please notify HR of the summer positions available in your department; an e-mail listing is fine.

HR will post all open summer jobs electronically and in Greene Hall. When you are ready to review applications please contact HR. Once you have interviewed and made your selection, complete the Student/Summer Payroll Authorization form (link below) and return to HR.

Whenever possible, supervisors are encouraged to give priority to Alfred University students, as well as children of AU staff. AU employees may not supervise their own immediate family members.

Any summer employees who have not worked for the University previously, MUST report to Human Resources to complete necessary paperwork BEFORE beginning employment.

Summer wage will be \$7.15/hour. Each department must stay within budget allocations, which your signature on the hiring form certifies that you have funding available. Please remember that the FOAP to be used is not a student number; summer hires are temporary employees.

Laws covering employees under 18 years of age restrict work assignments and hours, and require that such employees have a valid work permit for employment eligibility. Human Resources must be contacted before workers in this age group are hired.

Link: Student/Summer PA Form

back to top Send Email Reminder

Accounting majors: Davie Kaplan open house

Davie Kaplan will be hosting an open house at its First Federal Plaza, Rochester, NY location on Wednesday, April 25, 2007, from 4:30 to 6:30 p.m.

Register for the open house online at www.daviekaplan.com.

The Career Development Center is sponsoring free transportation to the event. Space is limited and available on a first-come, first-served basis. Upperclassmen are strongly encouraged to attend this event: underclassmen welcome.

Students are welcome to drive themselves with no reimbursement available.

To register for the transportation, contact the Career Development Center by phone at 607.871.2164 or via e-mail cdc@alfred.edu subject line Davie Kaplan Open House. We will require your name, class year, major, cell or phone, e-mail address.

See your accounting professor for more information regarding this event. Any candidates considering Davie Kaplan for employment are strongly encouraged to attend this Open House; dress business casual

Link: Davie Kaplan, Certified Public Accountants

back to top Send Email Reminder

Thank you from the Admissions Office

The Office of Admissions wishes to sincerely thank each member of the AU community that helped make our Purple and Gold days for accepted students successful. We truly appreciate your efforts. If you have any questions about either event, please contact Michelle at x2015.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Hot Dog Day weekend

This upcoming weekend marks Alfred's 36th annual Hot Dog Day celebration. It is a fun weekend when students, faculty and staff from both campuses join the local community in raising money for charities and enjoying a great street festival, parade and outdoor concert this year.

In addition, it is Alfred University's Spring Family Weekend and the weekend of Honors Convocation.

Last year we raised almost \$8,000 for local charities, and this year the student committee chose the following charities: Alfred Fire Department, Alfred Station Fire Department, the Montessori School, SPCA serving Allegany County, Arc of Allegany County, the Box of Books and the Compeer Program.

I wanted to give you some notice that the Alfred Police Department supplemented by Public Safety, neighboring police departments, the County Sheriff's Office, and the State Police will be rigorously enforcing all local and state laws including the Village Open Container Law, the state's legal drinking age and the prohibition of disorderly conduct. DWI patrols will be out on Friday and Saturday night. Please be aware that you are responsible for the conduct of any of your visitors to campus.

Hot Dog Day is a great Alfred tradition. Enjoy the weekend in a manner that will not jeopardize your safety, the future of the event or your academic career. I look forward to seeing you at the festivities - Just Dog It!

Kathy Woughter VP Student Affairs back to top Send Email Reminder

Diversity Leadership Program; Win scholarships

Monster is sponsoring a series of Diversity Leadership Programs during the summer of 2007 at the following locations:

July 6-8:

San Francisco (Saint Mary's College) Los Angeles (Cal Poly Pomona University)

July 13-15:

Atlanta (Agnes Scott College) Chicago (Saint Xavier University)

July 20-22:

Tampa (Eckerd College)

New York-I (Hofstra University)

July 27-29:

Philadelphia (Villanova)

Aug. 3-5:

Baltimore/D.C (Towson University)
Dallas (University of Texas at Arlington)

Aug. 10-12:

New York II (St. Johns University)

More than \$90,000 in scholarships were awarded during the 2006 programs.

Application deadline is May 25, 2007. Space is limited so early application is encouraged.

Link: Monster Diversity Leadership Program

back to top Send Email Reminder

Memorial Service for Jean Palmer Snyder

A memorial service for Jean Palmer Snyder, who retired in 1990 after 29 years of service to Alfred University, will be held at 2 p.m. on Sunday, April 22, 2007, at the Alfred Seventh Day Baptist Church. A reception will immediately follow the service at the Parish House.

Attachment: Jean Palmer Snyder obituary

back to top Send Email Reminder

Fight the Cold Packages

Treat yourself or cheer up a friend with a "Fight the Cold" package:) APO will be selling three different packages on the first floor of Powell at lunchtime on Tuesday and Wednesday of this week.

Your package options...

- ~"Stress Reliever" includes a Mountain Dew, chocolate, snacks, and more
- ~"Keep Warm" includes hot cocoa, ramen noodle, popcorn, and more
- ~"Care Package" includes tea, chap-stick, hand sanitizer, and more

Please stop by our table to lighten the mood during this cold weather and make sure to keep warm!

back to top Send Email Reminder

Graduate assistant position in Student Activities

Alfred University's Office of Student Activities is seeking candidates for a graduate assistantship.

The 20-hour/week position is created to provide weekend night supervision to the Powell Campus Center, the hub of campus life at Alfred University. The graduate student would supervise and/or support student managers, staff, and volunteers who are presenting numerous events in both the Nevins Theater (weekly film series) and our Knight Club (bands, comedians, novelty acts). Attachment: **GA_student_activities.doc**

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews